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Office of the Lord Mayor 
GPO Box 2287 
Brisbane Qld 4001 

My dear Lord Mayor 
 
We refer to previous correspondence (LM02957-2015, LM02175-2016, LM05513-2016) concerning 
deflection rails (“banana bars”) in Brisbane. 
 
We note that the Riverstage banana bars and a set at the north end of Bilsen Road were removed. 
Your letter of 13 December 2016 claimed that the set on Turbo Drive, Coorparoo had been removed 
but this has not occurred (see picture). A set near Stevens St, Yeronga has not been removed 
although the concrete lip there has been smoothed as requested. A set of rails predating banana 
bars at Campus Street, Indooroopilly has not been removed. 

 
Could you please advise on how the deflection rails removal program is progressing? 
 
 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Dr Richard Bean 
Co-convenor 
Brisbane CBD BUG 
6 June 2017 


